
TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes

December 6, 2018
MEMBERS PRESENT:  John Adams, David Smith, Jim McGoff
OTHERS PRESENT:  Esther Dobbins-Marsh, Bill Paxton, Paul Carreiro, Robert Palifka, Lawrence Hibbard, Tom Thomson, Ann Green, Mark Burger, Harry Osmer, Paul Goundrey, Terry Straight, Kevin Follensbee, Carl Johnson, Janice Bartley, Roger Hadlock, Faith Knapp, Cecily Richardson, John Dunham
Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM 
The Selectboard and Budget Advisory Committee (BAC) met to discuss the Fire Departments budget for 2019.Chief Straight handed out information on the Fire Departments’ budget with descriptions of the need for the amount being requested. Questions were asked of Chief Straight to clarify/explain specific areas of his operating budget:

· Fire Hoses - is there a reason that the department doesn’t test its own hoses?
· Follensbee said if the fire department tests its own hoses, and there is a situation where they fail, the Town could become liable. Also, the trucks would be used as part of the testing and it would take many hours to test all the hoses. By using a company to complete the test, the hoses are certified as well.

· How often are the hoses tested?

· Straight said they are supposed to be tested annually, but the department has decided to test every other year. Carreiro suggested a separate budget line item be added for “Hose Testing” and have the tests completed every year.

· Can the department contract the work for a longer period of time to get a break on the cost?
· Straight reported he’s been discussing with other towns to coordinate their testing schedules so the testing company could come to the area vs making several trips. This could possibly reduce the cost. 

· Why does the department purchase/replace so many radios?

· Straight responded that the department needs to use digital/analog radios in order to correspond with Hanover Dispatch and Police Departments. When the firefighters are on the east side of town, they need radios that have the wattage to reach back to the station when additional help is needed. This line item includes replacement batteries that power the portable radios, reprogramming costs and installations.
· Why does the department use Reed’s for maintenance and inspections?
· Straight said the work needs to be completed by certified technicians. Reed’s focuses on municipalities and is certified for the work they perform. While Reed’s is not close, they can complete all the work when they have the truck, as well as inspect it. In addition, if there is ever an issue with their work they are responsible.

· Can the department use a mobile mechanic to provide maintenance to a local company?

· Straight will look into this as it would be a convenience to the department, but the mechanic would need to be certified for this type of maintenance.
· What is included in the Equipment line item?

· Hand lights, new radios, nozzles, fittings, hand and power tools and new gear for new members.

· Does the department have a policy where members reimburse the department for new gear if they leave before 5-years as a volunteer?

· Straight said they do not have a policy like that. However, new members can spend between 3-4 months as a new member before getting gear. If there is gear that fits them, they will use that (assuming it’s still up to code). Johnson said he was a member for almost 8 months before he received his gear.

Chief Straight was questioned on the amounts of funds to contribute into various Trust accounts. After some discussion, the Selectboard and BAC agreed to request

· Fire Truck CRF (1989)
 

$39,000

· Fire Equipment ETR (2015)

$25,000

· Fire Dept. Major Repair/Maint. (2017)
$  3,500

The next budget review meeting is scheduled for December 13, 2018 at 5:30 pm to review the Highway Budget with Kevin Sawyer, Road Agent
Adjourn

Motion to adjourn the meeting. Approved

The meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM
Respectfully Submitted,
Esther Dobbins-Marsh

